APPENDIX E
Academic Affairs Meeting
17 February 2006

Special Topic: Common Reading/FYS  Proposal

In attendance: David Ackerman, Nancy Dewald, Michele Ramsey (chair), Daniel Russell, Janet Winter, and Robert Zambanini. Note: The committee agreed that all comments would be attributed to no one specific person at the meeting.

One member of the committee stated that s/he enjoyed both the First Year Seminar (FYS) and the Common Reading (CR). S/he specifically enjoyed getting to work with the library and a research project. S/he noted that the students had a positive experience and that some faculty might be frustrated because they need information about how to incorporate the CR with their FYS, but that this was an opportunity to be creative.

One member stated that we should require it for everyone if we are going to have it because it is not fair to students is we do not, but s/he supports it with the following caveats:

1) That the support for faculty is tremendous with suggestions for incorporation 
and space for activity ideas to be posted, perhaps on the web;


2) That there is incentive for faculty to do it on their FARs/dossiers;


3) That the issue of having a CR is revisited next year by looking at information 
about whether or not such a program helps retain students at schools like ours.

One member stated that no arguments or rationale back up the use of the CR alone or at a college like ours were submitted, but that it does make sense for everyone to require it if it is a part of the FYS.

One member agreed with the previous comments but stated that it should be required if we’re going to have it. 

One member noted that the CR might not be a good use of time in some courses, especially those that focus on basic skills.

One member suggested that we worry first about making the FYS all similar and then revisit the idea of a CR in the FYSs. 

The group essentially agreed with the proposal with the caveat that we rethink the CR. It was suggested that we ask Carl, Tami, and Lisa for data. 

One member noted that we were ambivalent about the CR program as a group, but that if the CR is a done deal then it should be revisited with reassurance that retention was/will be aided by its use.

One member suggested that we could vote not to require it, but to rather encourage all faculty to use it and to let Division Heads deal with faculty accountability for use/not using the CR in their FYS.

One member noted that at risk students may not be retained with a book instead of skills-based courses.

As a group, we are not sure how the CR program came about to begin with.

We discussed that while we understood that the question before us was about requiring the CR in FYSs, we were having trouble moving past the question of whether or not we should even have a CR in the first place.

Because we felt that the faculty data did not clearly support or reject the proposal and that we were unsure ourselves about the utility of a CR, we agreed to read the research suggested by a faculty member in the polling comments and to supply Michele with a detailed account of our opinions over the weekend. From these comments, Michele agreed to create a report and a tally of our votes based on the comments she received. Michele agreed to send us her report for our approval before sending it to the Faculty Senate Secretary on Monday.
